
 

 

Tunnel Tech North Permit Reference: PPC 39/20 Update 13th November 2020. 

Bassetlaw District Council is requiring Tunnel Tech North to complete works that will 

enclose the area outside the composting bunkers in line with condition 9 of the permit 

reference PPC 39/20 issued on 6th May 2020. Bassetlaw District Council is carrying out 

regular progress checks during these construction works to ensure that works are on target. 

A progress check inspection was made on the 10th November 2020 at 1400. 

The works are proceeding in line with the most recent construction schedule. The works are 

expected to be completed in line with the permit conditions. 

The structure is progressing steadily. The frame is now being cladded and the ducting work 

is nearing completion.  

The acidic scrubber is on site and will be commissioned by the time you receive this update. 

The construction works associated with the bio filters are complete and they are now in the 

process of being filled with wood. 

The company on schedule with their plans to install the doors. The works on the conveyer 

have temporarily stopped as a contractor is self-isolating but this is not expected to push 

the completion date back. 

The schedule of works contained some capacity to accommodate delays but this capacity 

has now been taken up by difficulties with Dutch contractors entering the country and 

subcontractors being employed. The company have informed the council that any 

unexpected delays would lead to the completion date being pushed back. However the 

Council does not believe that there is a serious risk of significant delays.  

We expect these works to significantly reduce the number of odour complaints, especially 

moving into the New Year as the company gain familiarity with the new systems.  

 

 

 

 



 

 


